PTO November Minutes
11/21/12

Reports
Secretary & Treasurer’s reports accepted.
Fundraisers
- fall totals will come in January
- New method of collection is working well - no losses so far.
- We will renew our contract w/ Frankenmuth (they supply the inflatables for Carnival).

- Erin Thompson is working with volunteers to sell waterbottles (NHS, FCCCA, Student Council, Service Learning, Alma College
Education). We've made $175 and are down to 4 boxes. We need to clarify the cash box arrangements regarding age require-
ments.

- Bookairs: Luce Rd. bookfair was held the week of Dec. 5; Hillcrest will be week of Jan. 30; Pine will be week of Mar. 5.
A sign and teacher letter will be at Luce Road the week after Thanksgiving.

- Book Drive: All principals accepted the idea of taking used book donations for those students in need.

Carnival

- May 18 will not work (conflict with Lugnuts game). A couple of possible dates will be chosen (5/11, maybe 5/4?). We hope
to have it at the middle school. Frankenmuth can only come on weekdays.

Labels, etc.
- Katherine is counting labels/box tops.
- Erin Thompson needs approval for My Coke Rewards flyer. Principals will act as representatives and set up accounts for each

school. Sheryle will ask Katherine to enter codes for the accounts. We will see what the response to this is before we decide
to commit to this as an ongoing fundraiser.

Water Bottles
Opportunities for sales include: Make & Take 12/1, Pine Fundraiser delivery night 12/6, P/T conferences 11/3 & 10, 3/15 & 27

Upcoming Events
Luce 12/5 Book fair
? Act of Kindness night - card to assisted living, bird feeders too.
12/19 Gingerbread Day
Hillcrest 12/1 Make & Take - we still need help with cleanup afterwards!
12/14 2nd grade concert

Pine 11/22 Science Fair
? Swimming starts
12/? Concert

Next PTO meeting is on Jan 16thst at 6:30 p.m. at Luce. Free child care is always provided. Please join us!



